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Rabbi Lookstein will preach both days

Rosh Hashana at 10:00 A.M.

1. The Life Supreme

2. Trumpet of Jubilee




3000 maA oS

Our heartiest greetings to our Rabbi, Cantor,
Sexton, Trustees, Members of the Congregation,
Sisterhood and Men's Club and to all our worship- :
pers and friends. May the new year bring to each
the fulfillment of his heart's desires in health and ’l
abundant happiness. May, above dll, the new year
usher in for Israel and for menkind the blessings

of security, prosperity and pecce.

FREDERICK MARGARETEN, President |
HERBERT J. ROEDER, Vice-President |
THOMAS BORNSTEIN, Treasurer ‘
GEORGE JACOBS, Secretary




SYNAGOGUE OFFICIALS
RABBI
Joseph H. Lookstein
| CANTOR
f Robert R. Fingeroth

SEXTON
Joseph E. Adler

Schedule of Services

SUNDAY, SEPT. 5th
Rosh Hashanah Eve
Slichoth
Mincha Services .

: MONDAY, SEPT. 6th

! Rosh Hashana I

| Morning Services
Mincha Services ..

| Maariv Services

4
| TUESDAY, SEPT. 7th
Rosh Hashanah 11
Morning Services ...
Mincha Services

d 215 AM.
,,,,,,,, 7:00 P.M.

Slichoth on Wednesday (Fast of
Gedaliah) and during the entire week
will be said at 6:30 AM. The regular
morning services will follow Slichoth.

» Yahrzeits of the Week
SARA R. BUCHER
BERTHA MAYER

il SIMON BERKOWITZ
PHILIP POLLNER

High Holiday Notices

Choice seats are still available for
the High Holidays cnd may be had
from the Seat Committee which is in
session every evening and Sunday all
day in the synagogue. All reserva-
tions must be made in person and the
better seats will naturally go to those
who will apply earliest.

We wish to call to the special atten-
tion of our worshippers that we are
anxious to avoid the embarrassment
and the confusion caused by worship-
pers occupying seats that were never
reserved by them and to which they
therefore have no claim whatever.
While we do not want to turn anyone
away, we nevertheless feel that people
ought to realize that the High Holiday
income constitutes the principal means
for the synagogue's existence. It is
therefore decidedly unfair to take ad-
vantage of the house of God. Those
whose means do not permit them, will
be gladly accommodated by us with
whatever seats they need, if they only
apply in time. But all worshippers
must in fairness to themselves, their
fellow-worshippers and the synagogue
have seats reserved.

In ‘order to enforce this regulation
there will be an officer at the door
during the High Holidays and wor-
shippers will be expected to show
their tickets of admission. None will
be admitted without tickets.

Cooperate by observing the following :

1. Come as early as possible.

2. Join in the congregational sing-
ing.

3. Respect the wishes of the ushers
on the floor.

4. Worshippers should be in their
seats before the Sermon begins. Doors
will be closed during the Sermon.

5. Do not remove your talith or
leave your seat until after the bene-
diction is pronounced.



The Ramaz Academy Will Open
on September 22nd

Registration of new students in the
Ramaz Academy, sponsored by our
congregation, will begin on Wednes-
day, Sept. 8th. Children will be ad-
mitted to the pre-kindergarten class,
the kindergarten class and the 1A. A
catalogue describing the aims and
purposes of the school is now avail-
able and may be had by applying to
the office of the synagogue. The
classes will be limited in size and
parents who are interested in having
their children admitted should not de-
lay and communicate at once with
Rabbi Lookstein or the office of the
synagogue.

Executive Director Appointed
By Synagogue

During the hot summer months the
officers of the synagogue met regular-
ly to lay the plans for future activities
of the congregation and to provide for
its continued growth. As one of the
means to assure growth and activity,
the officers selected Mrs. David Andron
fo serve in the capacity of Executive
Director. Mrs. Andron comes to us
after several years of successful lead-
ership in the Mizrachi Women's
Orgcamization of America, where she
raised large sums for the organiza-
tion's projects in Palestine. Previous
to that, she was the active head of
the Tranquility Camp which provides
summer vdacalions for poor Jewish chil-
dren of the city.

Mrs. Andron’s first task will be the
management of the annual dinner-
dance of the congregution which will
take place on December 12th next in
the Rainbow Room. She begins her
duties immediately after Rosh
Hashanah.” We wish her well in her
new post, we welcome her into our
midst and we are confident that she
will earn the cooperation of the con-
gregation and all its affiliates.

Vestry Rooms Redecorated

The lower floor of the synagogue
has been made to look like new as a
result of thorough redecorating. The
chapel, library, office, and hallways
were repainted and work is about to
be begun on the social hall. New
electric fixtures will shortly be installed
throughout the lower floor. The work
has been done under the supervision
of the House Committe, of which Mr.
Jacob Alpert is chairman.

Welcome To A New Member

We are happy to announce the re-
ceipt of the application for member-
ship in the congregation from Mr.
Philip Wagner. Mr. Wagner is an
assistant district attorney of New York
County and has for several years past
been an active member in the Men's

Club.

Memorial Placques Reserved

The following names have been in-
scribed on the Memorial Tablet of the
congregation: Louis Baskind, Morris
Kite and David Shear. We are grate-
ful to the members of the families who
have seen fit to thus honor their
departed ones. We trust that others
may follow such noble example and
during this High Holiday season may
see fit to use our Memorial Tablet as
a means of paying tribute to their

departed dear ones.

Appreciated Generosity

We heartily thank Mr. Hyman Weiss
for donating a very handsome clock
for the chapel. Mr. Weiss, who is
observing the year of mourning for his
dear father as a daily worshipper in
our synagogue, is also donating the
lighting fixtures for the vesiry rooms.
An appropriate way indeed of honor-
ing the memory of one's parents is
through such acts of kindness to «a
house of God.




During the Summer

Dr. and Mrs. Henry A. Ralsky left
at the end of July for an extended stay
in Europe. Dr. Rafsky will aitend a
number of medical conferences in
Europe as a representative of the
American Medical Association. A sur-
prise dinner was given to the doctor
by the trustees of the congregation
before he left.

Mr. Nathan B. Kogan, active member
of the Men's Club, is now in Europe
on a combined business and pleasure
trip.

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Fischel returned
last week from a five months' stay in
Palestine. Most of the time in the
Holy Land was spent by Mr. Fischel
in enlarging the scope of the Harry
Fischel Institute for Talmudic Research,
the institution which he founded and
maintains in Jerusalem.

Mr. Albert Sokolski returned from a
trip to Europe which was spent mostly
in surveying the conditions of Jewry
in the various European communities.

Miss Muriel Margareten is expected
to return this week from Europe, where
she spent the entire summer touring
in the company of a group of students.

Miss Patricia Phillips, the daughter
of our esteemed members, Mr. and
Mrs. A. S. Phillips, was married on
June 24th to Frederick L. Isaacs, son
of Dr. Harry Isaacs, in the summer
home of her parents at Rye, N. Y.
Rabbi Loockstein officiated in the pres-
ence of an intimate gathering of both
families.

Hilda Schlang, ddughter of Mr.
Isidore Schlang, was married to Ber-
nard D. Fischman, son of Mr. and Mrs.
Isidore Fischman, on June 10th in the
chapel of the synagogue.

A loss was sustained by our mem-
ber Dr. David Krawitz in the passing
of his dear father on June 24th, and our
devoted trustee, Mr. Bernard Feifer was
similarly bereaved through the pass-
ing of his brother on August 12th.

On the Political Horizon

Borough Presideni Samuel Levy, es-
teemed trustee of the congregation, is
a candidate for the presidency of the
Council end will stand for election as
the regular democratic nominee on
primary day.

Samuel M. Gold active member of
the Men's Club is the nominee from
our district for Justice of the Municipal
Court.

We wish the Borough President suc-
cess on primary day and wish him
and Mr. Gold a glorious victory in the
November elections,

Polstein Bar-Mitzvah
This Sabbath

Daniel R. Polstein, son of Mr. and
Mrs. Herman Polstein and grandson ot
our former president, Mr. Joseph Pol-
stein and Mrs. Polstein, will become
Bar-Mitzvah in our synagogue this
Saturday morning. We wish the par-
ents and grandpareats a hearty mazel
tov.

BORNSTEIN'S
POULTRY MARKET

1606 SECOND AVENUE

Wishes His Patrens and Friends
A Very Happy New Year




The PATRICIAN —CATERERS of DISTINCTION

MRS. L. SCHULTZ MRS. I. ROSOFF ——— =

Kosher functions arranged for at leading hotels,
synagogues, your home, our own ball rooms.

Koshrath under supervision of Rabbi Max Schay of the lHungarian
Beth Hamedresh Hagodol.

151 WEST 51st STREET - NEW YORK CITY

Lipstadt Memorial Company

MONUMENTS
HCemorial Work of Every Description
929 MADISON AVENUE - Corner 74th Street - NEW YORK

BUtterfield 8-9774
CLOSED SATURDAYS—OPEN SUNDAYS

I To provide a service of
Under the personal supervision of ]

beauty and dignity . . ..
CHAS. ROSENTHAL
To do so at low cost . .

RIVERSIDE MEMORIAL CHAPEL

76th Street and Amsterdam Avenue

e ENdicoit 2-6600
FAr Rockaway 7-7100 i

NEw Rochelle 1286
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